

























































































located over the existing PRV valve vault designed for Alternative 1, which is located adjacent to
the existing OCID facility. This could be accomplished by removing the proposed Pressure
Regulating Valves, and replacing them with a turbine-generator set. The new turbine-generator
set electrical system could connect to the existing Pacific Gas & Electric facilities which are near
the OCID facility. Using this system, additional hydroelectric power could be generated from
the 20 cfs flows that would otherwise bypass the OCID facility.

If Alternative 2 is selected as the preferred alternative, then an on-site storage tank is
recommended to store water for the SCARF. This tank would receive flows from the booster
pumping plant, which receives source water from the groundwater wells identified. No sizing
for this tank has been done for this study.

E. Study Conclusions

Given the two alternatives analyzed in this study, it was found that either one is technically
possible and could be constructed to meet the projects’ objectives and goals. However, as noted
above, both alternatives have risks associated with them. Through additional investigations and
other actions noted above, these risks can be identified and mitigated.

Through this study, it was found that either alternative could be properly investigated, designed,
and constructed within the required project schedule. This schedule would include the following
milestones:

1. Selection of the Preferred Alternative by April, 2013 (Final Design begins)

2. Final Design, Spec D (90% complete) by October 1, 2013

3. Final Design, Spec B (100% complete, Bid Package ready) by December 1, 2013

4. Bidding/Procurement complete by May, 2014

5. Notice to Proceed issued by June, 2014

6. Construction complete, project on-line by Fall, 2015

As noted above, there are a series of preliminary actions that would be required to support the
proposed schedule. These actions would need to be accomplished within their respective listed
times to maintain the overall project schedule. A delay in any step of this process could
jeopardize the overall project schedule.

Finally, from the Field Cost aspect, it was found through this study that Alternative 1 has a Field
Cost savings of $98,200,000.00 over the other alternative. It should be noted that the Field Cost

provided is not the total project cost (e.g. Real Estate, Permitting, Non-Contract costs, etc. are
not included). Additionally, this project has other risks that may influence the selection of a

preferred alternative, and these should be evaluated during the decision making process.
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